
29 March 2019 
 Our Ref: 2019/178772 

Dear Community Member 
 
Wharf Upgrades – Bells and Carols Wharf 
 
The Northern Beaches Council has is jointly funding upgrades to Bell’s and Carol’s Wharf on Scotland 
Island as part of the State Government’s $70 Million funding program NSW Boating Now. The 
scheme supports initiatives that enhance the boating experience in NSW, including the delivery of 
boating infrastructure across NSW waterways. 

As part of the early concept design development we have set up a brief survey to help understand 

both the number and type of vessel which utilise the wharves on Scotland Island. We will then use 

this information to develop concept layouts for these wharves which we will release for community 

comment later in the year.  

We would appreciate if you could visit the link below to submit your survey online. You can also 

register your details if you would like to keep up to date with this project. 

Survey Link: https://wharfupgrade.questionpro.eu 

Yours Faithfully,  

David Munday, Senior Project Engineer 

Capital Projects   

Enquiries: David Munday, 9970 1248 

From: David Munday <David.Munday@northernbeaches.nsw.gov.au> 
Subject: Scotland Island Wharves - User Survey 
Date: 1 April 2019 at 9:41:41 AM AEDT 
To: Alec Beckett <alec_beckett@yahoo.com.au> 
 
Hi Alec, 

As discussed at our resident meeting we have set up a survey for residents to complete which will 

assist Haskoning with their design. 

The survey link is here and will close on April 21: https://wharfupgrade.questionpro.eu 

I will be mailing out the attached letter to all residents this week. I think it would be helpful if you 

could use your circles to encourage people to respond so that we capture as much data as possible. 

Would I also be able to ask your assistance in printing a few of these notices off and attach them to 

the wharf notice boards around the island? 

Thanks in advance 

David 
David Munday 
Senior Project Engineer 
 

From: Alec Beckett <alec_beckett@yahoo.com.au> 

Date: Mon, Apr 1, 2019 at 9:13 PM 

Subject: Fwd: Scotland Island Wharves - User Survey 

https://wharfupgrade.questionpro.eu/
mailto:David.Munday@northernbeaches.nsw.gov.au
mailto:alec_beckett@yahoo.com.au
https://wharfupgrade.questionpro.eu/
mailto:alec_beckett@yahoo.com.au


 

Hi Wharves Working Group and David, 

Below is the link from David for the survey. I have placed the notice he refers to up in both huts. 

Take a few measurements and click away. Let your neighbours know too. 

Cheers, 

Alec 

 

 


